
 

Law Enforcement Advisory Board Meeting FEBURAY 14, 2018 

 

x denotes presence 

X Paul Soptick   913-281-4351  PPRSJR@AOL.COM 
 Patrick Dunn   816-797-6146  KCKBRILLO@YAHOO.COM 
X Scott Mackey   816-550-0915  SCOTTMACKEY05@YAHOO.COM 
X Reed Partridge   913-573-8043  RPARTRIDGE@WYCOKCK.ORG 
 Lee Brown   913-788-3284  JR8670@SBCGLOBAL.CNET  
X Lt Col Bob Gunja   913-573-2861  BGUNJA@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG 
X Dixie Kaster   913-287-4131  DKASTER@ATT.NET 
X Don Jolley   913-481-3527  DJSDESIGNDON@YAHOO.COM 
 Tony Carter   913-515-4354  TONY.CARTER.JR@SBCGLOBAL.NET 
 Maria Cecilia Ysaac  913-706-7881  IINTERPRET4U@GMAIL.COM 
X Terry Zeigler   913-573-6010  TZEIGLER@KCKPD.ORG  
 Tyrone Garner      TGARNER@KCKPD.COM 
 Irene Caudillo   913-677-0100  ICAUDILLO@ELECTRONIC.COM 
 Don Ash    913-573-4149  DASH@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG 
X Mary Hopkins   913-593-5580  MERRYHOP@HOTMAIL.COM  
 Rodney Smith 
 Kelli Bailiff      KBAILIFF@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG 
X Joan DeMoss   913-280-1697  JFDEMOSS@HOTMAIL.COM  
 Carol Diehl   913-281-1922  cdneighborhood@yahoo.com 
 Dan Soptic   913-573-8861  dsoptick@wycosheriff.org 
 Jeffry Fewell   913-573-8940  jfewell@wycosheriff.com 
 Michael York   913-568-7097  myork@kckpd.org 
x Terry Brockman   913-278-4596  tbrockman0305@gmail.com 
  

 

Paul Soptick opened the meeting at 4:00pm 

 

 

Reed Partridge opened with a presentation of the Security Guard Application Audit, Police 
Department. 

 

 



  



 

 

 



 

Lt Col Bob Gunja for Sheriff Ash stated the Sheriff’s Department is starting a new class Feb 22, 2018 
with 4 recruits with graduation scheduled for April 26, 2018. 

 

Chief Zeigler stated they have 15 cadets in the academy, 4 with prior law enforcement history. The 4 
will be released to the streets immediately with the other 11 riding with the Field Training Officers until 
they are released to the streets. He stated that by year end that all positions are expected to be filled. 

Chief Zeigler made an observation that in 2016 we had 286 drive-by shootings and 340 in 2017. The 
police department is working to identify the root cause and decrease this statistic in 2018. 

Chief Zeigler and Cpt Owen have been invited to speak at the International Association of Chiefs of 
Police in Florida about the many successes the DDACTS program has shown since June of 2017. 

Chief Zeigler talked about the Honor Campaign and the partnership with Top Golf to honor Detective 
Lancaster and Cpt Melton with a display of department history in the lobby. 



Chief Zeigler talked about the challenges of allowing officers to wear beards. All officers will be 
allowed to grow beards no longer than ¼ inch. Officers are allowed to sport tattoos but will be 
covered when on duty. 

Adjourned 4:50pm 

Submitted 02-17-2018 

 

 


